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Guidelines Regarding Offensive Content in Classroom Learning

1. We recommend that the University does not adopt punitive speech codes or any form of censorship but
instead use guidelines to promote honesty and integrity in the educational experience of students and
faculty.

2. We recommend that all SU members recognize and acknowledge that teaching difficult, traumatic,
sensitive subjects is essential to providing students with an honest and inclusive education. The intention
of including potentially offensive sources is always to enhance the learning experience, never to demean
anyone. Avoiding difficult topics or teaching whitewashed history is itself a form of censorship because it
denies students the right to listen to the whole story.

3. We recommend that while teachers should be free to discuss their topic(s) in the classroom, they should
avoid


http://www.sciencedaily.com/releases/2023/10/231012161805.htm
https://k12database.unc.edu/wp-content/uploads/sites/31/2019/06/TipsControversialIssues.pdf
http://www.teachingushistory.co/2016/01/we-would-never-use-racial-slurs-in-class-but-how-should-we-mention-them.html
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9. The committee strongly recommends that SU adopt in full the following statement that was approved at
UMD-College Park:

Statement of Free Speech Values

The primary purpose of a university is to discover and disseminate knowledge through teaching,
research, and service. To fulfill these functions, a free exchange of ideas is necessary not only
within its walls but with the world beyond. The history of intellectual discovery and growth
clearly demonstrates the need for freedom, the right to think the unthinkable, discuss the
unmentionable, and challenge the unchallengeable. Whenever someone is deprived of the right to
state unmentionable views, others are necessarily deprived of the right to listen to and evaluate
those views. Few institutions in our society have this same central purpose. It follows that a
university must protect and guarantee intellectual and academic freedom. To do so, it must
promote an environment in which any and all ideas are presented. Through open exchange,
vigorous debate, and rational discernment, the campus community can evaluate ideas.

Every member of the campus community has an obligation to support the right of free expression
at the university and to refrain from actions that reduce intellectual discussion. No member shall
prevent such expression, which is protected under the constitutions of the United States and the
State of Maryland.


https://policies.umd.edu/statement-free-speech-values

MOTION TO THE SENATE: please acknowledge recelpt of this letter, pass it on to the
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school pick-up time (thus eliminating the possibility that hundreds of faculty members can make
them, let alone those whose teaching schedules clash directly with the meetings). We suggest you
wrlte an open letter to all faculty and/or hold an open town hall to Wthh all faculty are 1nv1ted

and related questions we raise stem from the danger in silence or lack of communication: since
we do not yet feel a collective sense of connection to you, we have been left to read into what we
do not know Bottom line: We beheve that if you want our continued investment in your

While we understand that you have only been in the Presidential role for about a year and a half,
comparisons with former Presidents are inevitable. President Dudley-Eshbach was a notably
forthright and direct communicator in leadership. Though she made decisions that were

gometimes controversial. facnltv felt able to regehand soeak with her directly. especiallz as she

p &

.
:
4

4 oy 1 PR L T TR, L 14 L ailicimn Deomns At



1 JIICVE LU UT LLUC, LIVURIL VWL GV LIVL DWLw vl
o P oL PG | d As - alpeenerde can i nmad cnnssanlansmn AL ctindanta ara attandinag QT T writh







How can we place our confidence in a President when we do not perceive her transparency and
accountability on such matters?

The attention, scale, and physical space glven to the Center for Equlty, Justlce, and
o — R
Eﬁ: : —

President Lepre, we ask that you respond to this letter as fully as possible no later than
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will have no choice but to consider other ways of registering our discontent. This is a moment:
we hope it will be the time when your Presidency took a positive turn for the benefit of all.

Sincerely,
Several faculty members who love SU and care about its future



